
ASSOCIATION OF SACRAMENTO COUNTY  
SHERIFF’S DEPARTMENT  

VETERANS AND EMPLOYEES 

From the President 
 
Hello everyone. The 711 Club's May 2021 meeting was held on Wednesday, May 12th.  
   
At the start of the meeting a "moment of silence" was observed for two California peace officers who lost their lives to 
gunfire this past week, in two consecutive days. One officer is from San Luis Obispo County, the other in Stockton, CA. 
Let's not forget our fallen comrades, ever.  
   
Senior Chaplain Mindi Russell appeared as our guest speaker, and as usual delivered a vibrant, spirited talk. She 
spoke of the fallen officer in Stockton, and reminded us all that law enforcement is our calling in life. She stressed that 
we are all to be proud of our accomplishments, and especially during current times when our officers are being attacked 
with alarming frequency by those we try to protect. The Club presented the Chaplaincy with our annual monetary  
donation at the meeting as well.  
   
The Chaplaincy is always welcoming donations. Anyone wishing to donate should access their website, 
www.sacchaplains.com.  
   
Larry Jarvis will no longer be the 711 Webmaster as of later this year. We discussed possibilities for a replacement,  
including hiring a person from outside the 711 Club as the new webmaster. Any member with ideas or suggestions in 
this area, please speak up.  
   
Our annual shoot/qualification for HR218 (which allows us to carry out-of-state) will be held on Thursday, June 3rd 2021 
at the Kenneth Royal firearms range at RCCC. A reminder, you must have a suitable holster for the weapon(s) you're 
qualifying with, and furnish your own ammunition. The event will be catered by Thai-Mex, at a cost of $20 per person, 
which must be pre-paid in advance to Kathy Shannon because of no-shows in the past.  
   
The range master, Sgt. Manning, called me this morning, Tuesday May 18th. He told me that there is a new SSD  
yearbook in the making, and there will be a photographer at the range on the day of our shoot. The photographer will be 

there that day to photograph the range personnel. The range master suggested that 
the 711 members in attendance could assemble for a group photograph which would 
be included in the upcoming yearbook.  Personally I think it's a nice idea, and 
thoughtful of the range master to think of including us. Of course anyone not wishing 
to be photographed may choose not to participate, but this would be a good way for 
our club members to be remembered.   
   
The June 3rd shoot will be the last 711 Club event until the September 2021 meeting 
as we will not meet in July or August. The September meeting will be held on 
Wednesday, September 8th, 2021, and an announcement will be sent out prior to 
that date. I hope to see you at the shoot, and at the September meeting.  
 
Please take care, Sam  
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2021 

711 Club Officers 

Range Day June 3rd & Membership Meeting 
 

If you want to qualify for out of state carry (18USC 926c/ HR 218): 
Bring your own weapon, and a holster.  You must shoot from a holster. You  
must bring your own ammo -The session is 20 rounds per qualification. Your  
Retired ID should be current to shoot.  
 
The range fee has been waived by Sheriff Jones, for SSD members. 
As usual, the range qualifications will start about 0800 and continue until about 
noon.  
 
The Lunch will be catered by Mike Garcia and the Tai-Mex catering.   
The lunch is $20.00 and will include sodas and cold water. You don’t have to  
purchase lunch but you need to RSVP for a head count for the range. 
  
THE LUNCH MUST BE PAID IN ADVANCE DUE TO NO SHOWS.  Send a check to 
Kathy  @ 711 Club, 650 Bercut Drive, Sacramento, CA 95811, and/or 
RSVP by May 27th.     

 

  Robert “Hog” Smith, Kent Smith 
  Craig Keilborn 
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  Dan Mitchell, David Evans 
  Jim Whitwell, Carla Hanks 
  Roger Stanfill 
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Meeting  Minutes 
 
Date: May 12, 2021          Location: SCDSA Facility 640 Bercut Drive, Sacramento 
 
Meeting was called to order at 12:13 pm by Sam Gault. 
 
The following Officers and Board Members were present: 
X President Sam Gault     NP Darrin Hashisaka 
NP Vice President Sue Johnson    NP Larry Jarvis 
X Treasurer Kathy Shannon    NP Jacque Lemaster 
X Secretary Nancy Gust     X Richard Madrigal 
X Sgt at Arms Earl Evans    X Barbara Smith 
  Past President John Woodhouse   NP John Woodhouse 
 
General Members Present:  27     Guests:  1   New Members:   
 
Sunshine Report:  Lee Harms has cancer.  Del Foster was in the hospital but is back home now. 
 
Speaker: Mindy Russell – Law Enforcement Chaplaincy (LEC) – Mindy explained to the group what a con-
stitutional chaplain is.  They must meet three criteria; 1) no government involvement, 2) must be religion neu-
tral and 3) must have a secular purpose. The LEC offers different courses for officers.  During the pandemic, 
the LEC were contacts in the field and in the hospital.  The LEC was approached by the State of California to 
see if they would start a statewide program. Due to resources the LEC could not take that big of project on.  
They have started a second group called the California Chaplains Corp and will be working with chaplains 
from all over the state. Mindy was presented a check from the 711Club for the LEC in the amount of $1,000. 
 
Treasurer’s Report: Checking account has $4,329.15, Savings $14,145.06 and the CD’s total $16,703.79 for 
a total of $43,542.69. 
 
Secretary’s Report: Minutes on file and printed in newsletter 
 
Old Business: 
Range Day – Will be Thursday June 3, 2021 – 8 am till 12 pm. You will need your id, holster and 20 rounds 
of ammo (holster & ammo for each weapon you are qualifying with). If you are qualifying for out of state, it 
must be the weapon you carry, not a similar type. There will be a lunch signup and pre-pay ($20.00) at the 
May meeting. 
 
Webmaster/Editor: The 711 Club is still looking for someone to take over the duties.  If you are interested, 
please contact Larry Jarvis. 
 
New Business: None 
 
Meeting adjourned at 1:25 pm. 
Free lunches for September 8, 2021 were won by Richard Madrigal, Cliff Lunetta and Kathy Shannon 
 
Next meeting: September 8, 2021 at the SCDSA Facility, 640 Bercut Drive, Sacramento. 
Minutes submitted by Nancy Gust, Secretary 



Range Day -  June 3rd, 2021  
 

SSD Range  
RSVP 

May 27th 
Kathy Shannon 
(916) 952-7395  

keshannon004@gmail.com 

Page 4  711 NEWSLETTER 

 
Annual Dues are Due for 2021 

Annual 711 Club membership dues are $24.00 a year and are due January 1st of each  
calendar year. To maintain a “Current” status, dues must be received before March 1.  A member of “good 
standing”, are those members who have current status of three or more consecutive years.  
 
If you have any beneficiary changes, please contact Kathy to update your 
information. You may use the format below to submit with your dues.    
 

Beneficiary Information: 
Member’s name: 
Beneficiary’s name: 
Relationship: 
Beneficiary's address: 
Beneficiary’s phone number: 
Other contact person (if necessary to facilitate contact): 
 
Editor note: you may print this page and cut out the above to create a form to send in. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
********************************************************************************************************** 

Opening for 711 Club Webmaster/ Newsletter Editor 
If interested: 
Please contact Larry Jarvis 
larryjarvis@711club.org 

Visit us on the Web 
www.711club.org 

mailto:judydenton1840@att.net

